
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 

 
(By email)    
 

 
Our Ref: MGLA161020-7461 

 
20 October 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 16 October 2020. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request: 

 

1. Who is responsible for your Windows 10 environment? Name/Role and contact 
details if available.  

The GLA Technology Group is responsible for the Windows 10 environment. The head of the 
Technology Group is David Munn. 

You can contact Mr Munn and the GLA’s Technology Group using mayor@london.gov.uk * 
 

2. How many end users do you have across the organisation? 

Approximately 1400 
 

3. How many Windows end point devices do you have? 

Approximately 1200  
 

4. Roughly what % are running on Windows 7? 

0 %  
 

5. Do you still use Java, Flash or Internet Explore based applications? 

Yes 
 

6. Are you Cyber Essentials Plus accredited? 

No but our Cybersecurity Engineer is Certified Ethical Hacking(CEH)and CISSP. 



 
 

 

7. Do you have any devices that require Windows 7 connectivity such as SMB1? 

No  
 

8. Who is responsible for IT Security? Name / Role and contact details if 
available.  

The GLA Technology Group is responsible for IT Security. The head of the Technology Group is 
David Munn. 

You can contact Mr Munn and the GLA’s Technology Group using mayor@london.gov.uk * 
 
*If you are a company that intends to use the names / contact details of any officers provided in 
this response for direct marketing, you need to be registered with the Information Commissioner 
to process personal data for this purpose. You must also check that the individual (whom you 
wish to contact for direct marketing purposes) is not registered with one of the Preference 
Services to prevent Direct Marketing. If they are you must adhere to this preference.  

  
You must also ensure you comply with the Privacy Electronic and Communications Regulations 
(PECR). For more information follow this link www.ico.org.uk.  

 
For the avoidance of doubt the provision of officer names / contact details under FOI does not 
give consent to receive direct marketing via any media and expressly does not constitute a ‘soft 
opt-in’ under PECR.  

  
Please note that information relating to junior staff names/email addresses is exempt from 
disclosure under s.40 (Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. This information 
could potentially identify specific employees and as such constitutes as personal data which is 
defined by s.1 (1) of the Data Protection Act 1998 to mean data which relates to a living 
individual who can be identified from that data.   

 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA161020-7461. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




